
Town of Washington  

Minutes  

Park and Recreation Commission  

July 13, 2011 

  

1.0    Assembly:  

1.1    Members: Guy Eaton, Ray Clark, Larry L�Hommedieu  

1.2    Alternate Members: Bob Bachand and Jenn Read  

1.3    Public: Barbara Griffin, Dawn Bilski  

1.4    Minutes taken by Michelle Dagesse 

1.5    The meeting was called to order at 6:00PM. L�Hommedieu motioned to 

approve the minutes. Clark seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Clark 

motioned to have Bachand sit in for Bilski. L�Hommedieu seconded the 

motion. All voted in favor. Clark motioned Read sit in fro Hanssen. 

L�Hommedieu seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

  

2.0    Public:  

2.1      

  

3.0    Old Business:  

3.1     Camp Director Barbara Griffin reported that we have 88-registered campers 

and 13 swim only. Bill Cote health and safety advisor for the LGC came and 

inspected the camp area and thinks that the area is very safe but a sign 

�Swim at your own risk� at the fence and �No Diving� will be stenciled 

on the raft. Eaton advised that one of the lifeguards reported that the left 

buoys are out of site from the lifeguard chair. The raft will need to be moved 

out further to make it safe. Hanssen is working on getting more lines to move 

the buoys out to make the raft safe. Griffin reported to the members of an 

incident that had occurred during the past few days. Griffin reported that the 

counselors and the staff are working great. Griffin said that we are going to 

Canobie Lake Park this Friday with a rain date of next Friday. Griffin 

reported that the t-shirts are in. L�Hommedieu wanted to commend the 

Public Works Department who came down immediately and removed an 

unsafe pipe that was sticking out of the ground.  

3.2     The group agreed that the benches are working out great.  

3.3    The water at the beach at Camp Morgan was tested and came back within 

normal range.  

3.4    The members discussed the possible need to update a waiver for the future to 

address medical needs.  

3.5    Hanssen reported that he would go to Maine Line Graphics for a sign to place 

at the fence around the beach.  

3.6    Hanssen reported that he will be ordering 35 more feet of line to splice into 

the buoy line.  

3.7    L�Hommedieu reported that the Windham Swing Band will be at the Camp 

Morgan beach area on July 31, 2011 and requested a check.  



3.8    L�Hommedieu reported that Jo Ellen Wright told him that the Trustees had 

approved the placement of the plaque at the Liberty Elm Tree at the library. 

Public Works Department will install.  

3.9    Eaton reported that the Selectmen would host the dinner at the lodge for the 

Washington Veterans.  

3.10Read reported that we can still host a first aid and CPR class but possibly not 

through American Red Cross due to the increase in cost for the cards.  

3.11  

  

4.0    New Business:  

4.1      

  

5.0    Adjournment: 

5.1    There being no further business. L�Hommedieu motioned to adjourn.  Read 

seconded the motion. All voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 

6:35PM. The next Park and Recreation Meeting will be August 10
th

 at 6PM.  

  

Respectfully,  

  

  

Michelle Dagesse   

 


